
In May 2017, Le Salon Vert will host an exhibi-
tion by the German artist Susanna Bauer who 
will present her delicate leaf sculpture work.

Susanna Bauer lives and works in Cornwall, En-
gland. She was born in 1969 in Germany and 
studied landscape architecture from 1988 to 
1992 at the Technische Universität de Munich. 
From 1992 to 1995, she was a modelmaker ap-
prentice in Munich, then she worked from 1995 
to 2009 as a modelmaker for advertising and 
television as well as for films and artists in Ger-
many, Ireland and Great Britain. From 2007 to 
2008, she studied at the Camberwell College of 
Art, London. Since 2009, she has exhibited her 
work in numerous galleries and contemporary 
art fairs in England, the United States, Italy, and 
Sweden. 

Crochet is a traditional, time-honored handi-
craft that is both functional and decorative. Yet 
through her work, Susanna Bauer attempts to 
transcend these two notions. She works with 
very fine hooks, needles and cotton threads, and 
on such a small and detailed scale that the tech-
nique is pushed to its limits. Although the viewer, 
intrigued by this method, is often first drawn to 
the artisanal component of Bauer’s work, once 
her entire work is approached this moves into 
the background and the crochet becomes more 
of a sculptural method than a textile technique.

Centered V, 2017
platanus leaves, cotton yarn

40 x 40 cm
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Combining this skill with a material as fragile as 
leaves highlights the delicate nature of the artist’s 
themes: the tenderness and tension in human 
relationships, the transient yet enduring beauty 
that can be found in the smallest details, the 
vulnerability and resilience of the natural world 
and in individual human stories. The technical 
dimension of her work and the use of untreated 
leaves brings to light the balance between fra-
gility and strength. Working with tension is an 
integral part of crochet, but in Bauer’s work it is 
raised to a metaphorical level, as managing ten-
sion is a part of our environment and our lives. 
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www.susannabauer.com

For many, tree leaves are ephemeral and exist 
for several seasons only to disappear into the 
cycle of nature that we are all a part of. However, 
by dedicating time to an object that is seemingly 
so impermanent yet so perfectly shaped, it can 
take on a new dimension. Each leaf brings its 
own character into the work, and for Bauer this 
becomes a tribute to nature, but also a mirror 
of ourselves and the world around us, evoking 
notions of time, individuality, and transience on 
many different levels, while opening our eyes to 
nature’s ephemeral and timeless beauty.

Collection (9 pieces - detail), 2017
magnolia leaves, cotton yarn
52 x 52 cm

Cube Tree No.6, 2017
magnolia leaves, cotton yarn

34 x 26.3 x 7 cm

the textile element in Bauer’s work isn’t imme-
diately discernable because of the subtly colored 
threads she uses that blend into the leaf’s natu-
ral color palette. It is an invitation to step clo-
ser and to discover the deeper elements of the 
work. Susanna Bauer sees her work as a new 
way of dialoguing with the natural world, of crea-
ting connections with that world, of observing 
the very small.


